Minutes of the Executive Council of the 

Florida Bar’s Health Law Section

January 20, 2005
I.
Called to Order.

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Chet Barclay, at approximately 1:30 pm at the Hyatt Regency Miami, Executive Council Members in attendance either in person or via telephone were: Chet Barclay, Harold E. Kaplan, Laurie J. Levin, Allen R. Grossman, Lester Perling, Christine Whitney, Monica Rodriguez, Jeanne E. Helton.  Others present included Lou Fishman, Gus Weakley, Bruce Lamb, Gary Houston, Steven Siegal and Donna Byrd, Section Administrator.
The Chair also announced that absences were granted to Jodi L. Lawrence, Cynthia A. Mikos, Troy A. Kishbaugh, Leonard Dietzen, James Walker, Gregory Chairs, James A. Ferrell, and George F. Indest, III.
II.
Introduction of Sponsor-Navigant Consulting.

Chet Barclay introduced the principals of Navigant Consulting and expressed the Health Law Section’s appreciation in connection with their continued financial support as a sponsor.  Senior Consultant, Mark Abernathay, introduced himself and briefly discussed Navigant Consulting.
III.
Approval of Previous Minutes.
The minutes of the June 24, 2004 regular meeting of the Executive Council of the Health Law Section was approved by motion and seconded.  The minutes of the October 19, 2004 meeting of the Executive Council of the Florida Bar Health Law Section was approved on motion, seconded and unanimously passed.
IV.
Financial Report
Laurie Levin gave a comprehensive financial report.  The financial report was approved on motion, seconded and unanimously passed.
V.
Council of Section’s Update.
Bruce Lamb gave a very extensive report in connection with the most recent Council of Sections meeting and in particular a review of Exhibit D, the Status Report.  It was reported that a significant issue was how the financial resources of the Florida Bar would be shared with the various sections and Bruce Lamb reported that this was a contentious issue at the Council of Section’s Meeting.  Allen Grossman commented that the main issue was the charging of CME shared revenue.  He reiterated that there was a Bar Task Force which was responsible for a proposal, but which did not change the CME shared amount.  Extensive discussion then took place concerning general and administrative costs at the Florida Bar and how that is allocated back to each of the Sections.  The proposal was to take the CLE revenue and attribute some of the G & A to it.  If the CLE revenue was greater there would be no G & A, but if the CLE revenue was less the Section would pay an additional amount.  Unfortunately, the Sections would be grouped together and there would be a per capita fee charged.  This was done to appease members of the Board, but all agree that the key was the Sections are profit centers.  The main concern was that the Health Law Section had to take a position on the proposal and extensive discussion was held concerning the CLE shared amount and whether it would change or not.  There was additional discussion on the Florida Bar shared amount of 12½% for intermediate CLE courses and 20% for advanced CLE courses.  It was reported that Marsha Rydberg had proposed a different financial arrangement which would include last year’s figures that would indicate that in 2004 the Bar made $120,000 with CLE.  Christine Whitney asked if the Section loses money on a CLE then is the Section not at risk under the formula?  Therefore, there would be no change in the CLE shared amount or dues shared amount.  Additional discussion was held concerning what happens in a year when the revenues to the Bar are negative and additional discussion on the per capita concept.  The per capita charge amount was the Task Force’s finding and recommendation to changing the CLE shared amount and increasing the Section dues.  Ultimately, the question was raised as to whether the Health Law Section will support the proposal.  Bruce Lamb said that it is a less offensive option than all the others.  He said that he was against a specific subsidy each year and no five-year look back.  Allen Grossman stated that the Council of Sections should be making a strong statement and on motion made, seconded and unanimously approved it was agreed that the Health Law Section would support the Task Force’s basic proposal without the minority (Jerry Beer’s Proposal) and further to the extent of Bill Kalish’s proposal that there would be a rolling five (5) year average with 2005 being the first year and finally, an admonition to urge the Council of Sections to send a strong message to the Board of Governors on this issue.

VI.      Committee Reports.
A.
Education, Training & Information.   Jeanne Helton
i. 
Health Law Institute.  Jeanne Helton gave a report on the upcoming Health Law Institute.  There were approximately 65 registrations to date and she asked that all the members of the Health Law Section Executive Council assist in a marketing program.  Various members of the Health Law Section and those other individuals in attendance offered and agreed to contact various medical societies noting that the Health Law Institute has been approved for continuing medical education credit.  Furthermore, Jeanne Helton reported that the FMA had placed this program on its website and that the American Bar Association also agreed to post the Health Law Institute on its website as well.  It was reported that at the present time, the break even point is 214 registrants.  However, expenses were being reviewed to reduce that break even point.  Lou Fishman discussed the concept that for future programs, each track should be on one day, not across three days, which would facilitate attendance.   
ii.
CLE Calendar 2004-2005.   Jeanne Helton reported that the January 21, 2005 CLE program looked like it would be an excellent program and there was significant attendance based on pre-registration.  She also reported that there is planning in place to co-partner a Health Law Section program with the Florida Academy of Healthcare Attorneys for the Legislative Update.  More will be announced on this program at a later date.  Ms. Helton also reported that the June, 2005 Health Law Update would be a one day program, including auditing issues, Amendment 7, and a legislative update.

iii. HIPAA Committee.  Leonard Dietzen was not in attendance, however Bill Dillan reported for Leonard Dietzen.  He noted that the Supreme Court held a hearing on privacy of court records.  The Court inquired whether or not court records were subject to HIPAA and the HIPAA implications for information in court records.  Members of the Health Law Section’s HIPAA Committee were in attendance and advised the Court that since courts are not covered entities, HIPAA did not apply.

HHI
B.
Section Effectiveness.   Troy Kishbaugh was not in attendance and this matter was deferred.
C.
Communications & Technology.   James Ferrell was not in attendance and this matter was deferred.
i.
Website.  Chet Barclay reported that the Health Law Section Website is currently up and running
VII.
Old Business.
A.
William Trickel Writing Contest 2005.  Harold Kaplan reported that the William Trickel Writing Contest had five good quality entrants.  Awards were issued to the top three papers and announcements were placed in the Florida Bar News.  It was agreed that these papers would be also placed on the Health Law Section’s website and reprinted in the Health Law Section’s Newsletter.
B. Health Law Section Handbook.  Laurie Levin reported that eleven chapters were produced, although some of the submissions were recapitulations of the Health Law Section’s Review Course.  She further noted that most are in prose but a few were in outline form.  She also noted that the Health Law Handbook would continue to be in loose leaf format and was going to press in the next few weeks.  It was suggested that previous subscribers of the Health Law Handbook be given a discount, which was agreed by all.
VIII.
New Business.
A.
Approval of Section budget for 2005-2006.  Extensive discussion was held in connection with the Health Law Section budget.  There was discussion concerning how the Section’s reserve funds would be impacted by the Health Law Institute.  Upon motion made, seconded and unanimously approved, it was agreed that the budget including the supplemental exhibit pack would be approved with a caveat that depending on the results of the Health Law Institute, there may have to be a revisitation of the budget.
B.
Revision to Health Section By-Laws.  Chet Barclay had reviewed the By-Laws and had suggested making certain revisions to make it consistent with the strategic plan.  Therefore, he had included as Exhibit H a proposed recommended set of By-Laws in black line showing the revisions.  Extensive discussion was held on all of the revisions with the following revisions approved or rejected and additional revisions included as noted:  
(i)
Section 2.1.4 Mission Statement approved; 
(ii)
Section 3.3 proposed revisions both by addition and deletion not approved;
(iii)
Section 4.3; discussion was held concerning the provision on membership of the Executive Council and by motion made, seconded and unanimously carried the following sentence was agreed to be added on line 15 after the word “section” and the period:  “such ex officio members shall be voting members of the Executive Council”;
(iv)
Section 4.4 approved; 
(v)
Section 9.1.2 with the addition of the Communications and Technology Committee and deletion of Section 9.1.2 concerning Nominating Committee and 9.1.3 concerning Legislative Committee were approved;
(vi)
Revised Section 9.1.3 concerning Education, Training and Information Committee was approved with the exception that on line 51 beginning with the word “include” to the end of Section 9.1.3 was not approved; 
(vii)
Section 9.1.5 was approved as revised; 
(viii)
Section 9.1.5.1 concerning the Nominating Committee was approved as revised; and
(ix) Section 9.1.5.2 concerning the Legislative Committee was approved as revised.   
On motion made, seconded and unanimously approved the revisions as noted above were approved and a revised set of By-Laws shall be prepared for the Health Law Section.
IX.
Chair-Elect’s Comments.  Allen Grossman gave his chair-elect comments and reiterated the need for all in attendance to help with the Health Law Institute.  
X.
Date, Time and Place of Next Meeting.
The next meeting was noted as scheduled for Thursday, June 23, 2005 in Orlando, Florida, in conjunction with the annual meeting of the Florida Bar.

XI.
Adjournment.

There be no further business, upon motion made, seconded and unanimously passed, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m. 







Respectfully submitted, 







Harold E. Kaplan, Esq., Secretary
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